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PRESS RELEASE 
 
 

On August 2, 2013, at approximately 8:55 PM, Police stopped a vehicle on Broadway for an infraction of the 
New York State Vehicle and Traffic Law.  
 
Following interview of the operator, identified as Nathan M. Varney, Police determined the operator to be 
under the influence of alcohol, confirmed through the administration of field sobriety tests. 
 
Police charged Nathan M. Varney, 27, of Catherine Street, Fort Ann, with the following: 

 Driving While Intoxicated – BAC of 0.08% or More – 1st Offense – a Misdemeanor 
 
Varney was determined to have a blood alcohol content of 0.13%, following the administration of the chemical 
test. 
 
Varney was released to a sober third party, scheduled to appear in Whitehall Village Court at a later date. 
 
The case was handled by Whitehall Police Patrolman Jeffrey Grenier. 
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